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Memorandum for General Somervell, 

General Handy
December 10, 1942   [Washington, D.C.]

Secret

Subject:  Burma operation.

I had Mr. Lewis Douglas come to the office to see me yesterday afternoon to talk over the possibilities of shipping to meet Stilwell's requirements.1  Late last evening Mr. Douglas telephoned me that the following boats would be available for troop shipments, about 1200 men each:

One on January 1st

One on January 7th

Two on January 11th

One on January 15th

He stated that these would carry a total of 25,000 measured tons of cargo, that they were of the type that when completed could carry 4,000 troops but under these circumstances would be provided with temporary fittings permitting them to take 1200 each.

Mr. Douglas further stated that the Navy had requisitioned for three of these boats "bare bone", I believe that is the term, which they wish to use as refrigerator ships in the Pacific, that his office was opposed to this because they thought that refrigeration was now available though not as satisfactory as these boats would be, and that later on other boats would be available for the purpose.

I should like General Somervell to get in touch with Mr. Douglas and follow through on this matter so that we can notify Stilwell at the earliest possible moment as to what he may expect.

[P.S.]  Douglas saw me again this a.m. to confirm.  King on phone said to hell with refrigerator ships and was willing to take So. Pacific cuts.

G. C. M.
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